

TOWN OF LEDYARD

CONNECTICUT PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339 (860) 464-1100 (860) 464-1126 fax smasa@town.ledyard.ct.us

September 15, 2009

Chairman John Rodolico Ledyard Town Council 741 Colonel Ledyard Hwy Ledyard, CT 06339

Subject: SCRRRA Appointment

Dear Chairman Rodolico:

In my capacity as Public Works Director, I work closely with SCRRRA and its employees in the course of the execution of my waste management duties. Since an important aspect of my function is to stay abreast of the advancements and direction in the waste management area, and specifically to be equipped to make favorable decisions and recommendations to the Mayor and Town Council and on behalf of Ledyard residents, it would be very helpful for me, in my capacity, to be a member of the board.

I have learned that the typical board member is a senior public works official for the town they serve. For example, the Directors of Public Works for East Lyme, Groton, Norwich, and Waterford are members, and the Solid Waste Manager for Stonington is currently the president of the Authority. Thus, I would appreciate consideration for an appointment to SCRRRA as a Ledyard representative.

Sincerely:

Steven E. Masalin Public Works Director

cc: Mayor

SEP 1 5 2009